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Dear Families  

tϧ/ aƻǾƛŜ bƛƎƘǘ 

P&C Movie night was last Friday.  From all reports it was a successful 

evening watching Captain Underpants.  More details are provided 

later in the newsletter but I wanted to thank the P&C for organising 

this wonderful community event. I know that the children loved 

walking the red carpet as they came into the school and Southern 

Cross families enjoyed being together and enjoying the movie, 

popcorn and hot chocolate.  

{ǘŀũ /ƘŀƴƎŜǎ 

On Friday we will farewell Fiona Manton and Jess Morris as they take some leave for the rest of the year.  We wish 

them all the very best! I am pleased to advise that Emily Tanner will be replacing Fiona on Freeman and Bianca Boyle 

(a familiar face to some) will be replacing Jess on Banyawarra.  Our first newsletter next term will have some 

additional information about Emily and Bianca. I know that you will join me in welcoming them to Southern Cross. 

!ǎǎŜǎǎƳŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ wŜǇƻǊǝƴƎ 

We hope that you have had a chance to digest the reports about learning that came home last week with your child. 

If something is unclear please make sure you ask your child’s teacher for clarification.  I have been talking to the team 

about sharing their suggested learning goals for your child and they are keen and eager to hear what your goals are 

for your child as well. 

The child reflection sheet is a great aid to help in your discussions about their learning and progress.  On their 

reflection they share something about their learning of which they are proud, something they enjoy and their next 

learning goal.  We continue to work with our children about what they have learnt and why it is important.  You may 

want to add these wonderings into your discussion as you talk through these reflections with your child. 

CŀƳƛƭȅ 9ŘǳŎŀǘƻǊ aŜŜǝƴƎǎ 

Thank you to those families who have already signed up to meet with your child’s teacher this week.  It is not too late 

to make an appointment so please contact Nicole (our Scheduler Extraordinaire!) at reception to find a time that  
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suits.  These meetings are key opportunities for us to work in partnership with you, as you are the experts in your 

child, and to plan for learning in Semester 2.  We hope you take the time to help us to be the best teachers and 

school we can be for your child. 

My thanks also to the team for providing you with such high quality information about the children at Southern Cross 

Early Childhood School and for the extended hours they will do this week to allow families to meet after work hours.  

Both writing reports and Family Educator Meetings are our core business as educators but I know that it takes our 

teachers away from their families and their other responsibilities outside of school and I wanted to acknowledge their 

time and effort in completing this important work. 

IƻƭƛŘŀȅǎ 

Whatever you are planning for the holidays I hope that everyone gets some time for relaxation and rejuvenation. For 

those of our families going away in the break, I wish you safe travels. I am looking forward to hearing about your 

adventures! All of us here at Southern Cross cannot wait to see you back for another great term of learning after the 

holidays.  

Kind regards, 

Lyndall   

 

 

From Southern Cross 

{ŎƘƻƻƭ LƳǇǊƻǾŜƳŜƴǘ 

This year we will be undergoing School Review as part of our ongoing school improvement process. In each 

newsletter we will be providing information about the process and in particular highlighting aspects of our practice so 

that families can know and understand elements of our work. This week we are providing information about the ways 

ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎ ŀǘ ǘƘƛǎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ Ƴȅ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǳǎŜŦǳƭ ŦŜŜŘōŀŎƪ ŀōƻǳǘ Ƙƛǎ ƻǊ ƘŜǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǿƻǊƪ ŀƴŘ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎ ŀǘ ǘƘƛǎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ 

ǘǊŜŀǘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŦŀƛǊƭȅΦ  

¢Ƙƛǎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǘŀƪŜǎ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎΩ ƻǇƛƴƛƻƴǎ ǎŜǊƛƻǳǎƭȅ 

We take parent’s opinions and suggestions seriously and are always willing to sit down to discuss them. At Southern 

Cross Early Childhood School we believe in creating a close partnership with families and the community so we can 

work in collaboration to support the capabilities of all children. Parents are our number one source for information 

about their child, so we like to work alongside them in a partnership to support their child’s education.   

We encourage positive partnerships with families and have a number of ways to communicate through: 

¶ Provide programs to support families like Turning into Learning, and connect  families with external agencies 
as the need arises; 

¶ Work with families to support children’s learning and development at home and in the community; 

¶ Use families’ understanding of their children to support shared decision making about each child’s learning 
and development; 



¶ Create a welcoming and culturally inclusive environment where all families are encouraged to participate in 
and contribute to children’s learning and development experiences; 

¶ Community Breakfasts 

¶ Excursions 

¶ Helping in the classroom 

¶ Read with me café 

¶ We are transparent and objective, and provide families with information about their children’s learning and 
development, and about what they can do to further support their children. We communicate this by; 

¶ Communication with families regarding any concerns  or achievements 

¶ Semester reports  

¶ Family/educator meetings 

¶ Learning Journeys  

¶ Morning muster time 

¶ Emails and phone calls 

¶ Arranging meeting times to touch base if required 

¶ We connect with families through the social media platform Seesaw, giving families an insight to their child’s 
learning. 

 
Our partnerships with families are important to us and our dedicated educators are willing to sit down and listen to 

parents and discuss their child’s education.  Southern Cross Early Childhood Community is a warm, welcoming and 

positive place for families and we are proud of the supportive school community we have. 

²ŀǎǘŜ CǊŜŜ 5ŀȅ ς ²ŀǎǘŜ CǊŜŜ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅǎ 

We have just had another successful Waste Free Day with amazing results. We are finding that lots of children have 

no waste in their lunch boxes and some classes with less than 13 items of waste on the day. These encouraging 

results generated discussion amongst the children attending Garden Club where it was decided to have a Waste Free 

Day each week. So, get ready Southern Cross, we are going to trial WASTE FREE WEDNESDAY from Week 1 Term 3 – 

25 July 2018.  

Don’t forget, to come along to our Whole School Gathering this Wednesday to see who won the ‘Green Truck’ trophy 

for the least amount of waste.  

 

b99595 

Calling all sculptors!   
We are always looking at way to extend and enrich our learning experiences here at school.  Please 
contact Maria if you can assist with our arts program in any way throughout term 3.  
 
 
Donations of newspapers, magazines, wool and wire coat hangers for the K-2 Arts program next term 
are welcome.  
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Community Hub 

b!L5h/ !Ǌǘ tǊƻƧŜŎǘ 

Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander families at school have begun working on a design for our Indigenous garden to 

represent this year’s NAIDOC theme ‘Because Of Her, We Can’. We are in the early stages of planning and hope to 

start creating the garden in the Indigenous Courtyard next term. Ideas discussed so far include bird attracting plants, 

child focused art, grinding stone, yarning circle, paving stones and information plaques. Details will be made available 

early next term for ways all families can be involved.  

To celebrate NAIDOC Week this year, we will be acknowledging the Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander women each 

class is named after at our Whole School Gathering this Wednesday. Please come along and be a part of this special 

event. 

 
From the P&C 

{ŎƘƻƻƭ .ŀƴƪƛƴƎ ƴŜŜŘǎ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ όƻƴŜ ƻǊ ƳƻǊŜύ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊΗ 

 
The Commonwealth Bank has recently introduced new regulations which require all school banking must be 

completed on the school grounds on the day that banking happens. 

What this means for your current friendly school banking volunteers, Cait & Andrea, is that they need someone to 

help them out.  

That ‘special someone’ will need to have mobile WiFi to get onto the school banking portal, and at least half to three 

quarters of an hour to spare during school hours. 

(School Banking happens on a Wednesday at the moment but if the special someone(s) can only help out on a 

different day, then School Banking could potentially change days) 

Doing the banking with the kids is great fun; you also get the bonus of feeling connected to the school community 

and the satisfaction of being able to 'give back' a little to such a great school. 

Please get in touch asap if you think you might be able to help out and be part of the school banking team! We need 

you! J 

Let Nicole at Reception know you’re keen, and Cait or Andrea will contact you. 
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/ŀǇǘŀƛƴ ¦ƴŘŜǊǇŀƴǘǎ CŀƳƛƭȅ aƻǾƛŜ bƛƎƘǘ 

Lǘϥǎ ! ²ǊŀǇΗ 

  

Over 150 kids, mums, dads, aunts, uncles, grandmas, granddads and caregivers warmed up together last Friday night 

at the annual SCECS P&C Winter Movie Night. Everyone filled up on  popcorn, hot milo, cupcakes and yummy fritters 

provided by our wonderful volunteers while snuggling up in the hall to watch Captain Underpants.  

Great big thanks to everyone who helped out popping popcorn before the event (you made a mountain of it) and all 

of our volunteers who got involved on the night. 

Lastly a big thanks to our sponsors Florey SupaExpress for the popcorn, HireAll for the red carpet, Dees Comics and 

Gateway Bookshop for raffle prizes. 

We raised over $500 that will go to the school to help purchase resources and equipment. 

Save the date for the next big even... DISCO... Term 3, Week 9. 

Cheers, 
Bonnie 
SCECS P&C Fundraising Coordinator 
 
If you have feedback for us or want to get more involved with the P&C contact us on scecspandc@gmail.com or 

scecsfundraising@gmail.com 

{ŎƘƻƻƭ /ƭƻǘƘŜǎ ²ƛƴǘŜǊ {ŀƭŜΗ 

Long sleeve collarless t-shirts are now available for just Ϸмлϝ each!! (Previously $18!) Great for layering, 100% 

cotton and breathable, why not stock up for winter?! Sizes 2, 4, 8 & 10 available in both blue 

and orange.  

Get in quick before they all sell out!  Ordering options include: 

¶ Cash/Cheque: complete an order form (available at reception or online)   

¶ Credit Card: visit the Sustainable School Shop (a 3.5% credit card fee applies* ) 

 

 

mailto:scecspandc@gmail.com
mailto:scecsfundraising@gmail.com
http://www.scecs.act.edu.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0008/417689/School_Clothes_Order_Form_13032018.pdf
https://www.sustainableschoolshop.com.au/southern-cross-early-childhood-school/uniform-store


Anglicare 

tŀƴǘǊȅ !ǇǇŜŀƭ 

Every year over winter, Anglicare runs a pantry appeal in a bid to 

collect donations for those in less fortunate positions than 

ourselves. We are proud to be on board with this appeal, as the 

grocery items donated make a huge difference to the lives of 

people in our local community.  

Donations can include: 

V School lunch spreads and snacks 
V UHT milk and breakfast foods 
V Pasta/rice + quick meals 
V Tinned food 
V Toiletries 
V Women’s needs and 
V Nappies and baby needs 
 

We have a red collection basket for the appeal in main entry 

corridor of the school, and would love your assistance for 

donations if you’re in a position to do so. We will be assisting 

with the donation drive until Wednesday 1st August. Any 

donations after this time can be made by  

contacting  1800 187 768.  

 

/ƘƛƭŘ /ŀǊŜ {ǳōǎƛŘȅ 

The new Child Care Subsidy is now in effect, the Child Care Subsidy will replace the two current child care payments.  

To transition, you will need to complete an online Child Care Subsidy assessment using your Centrelink online account 

through myGov. 

If families do not complete their assessment before 2 July 2018, they will not receive any child care fee assistance. 

{ŎƘƻƻƭ IƻƭƛŘŀȅ tǊƻƎǊŀƳ

Our School Holiday Program is effective from next week Monday 9 July to Friday 20 July 2018.   

As there are still vacancies available, we have extended the cut off date for bookings to this CǊƛŘŀȅ с Wǳƭȅ нлмуΦ 

Please note, that any bookings made after this date will not be accepted, and bookings Ŏŀƴ ƴƻǘ be made on the day. 

This is to ensure we have staffed appropriately and adhere to ratio requirements. If you are interested in booking 

your child/ren into the School Holiday Program, please see Reception for a bookings form. 
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Community Information 

!/¢ bǳǘǊƛǝƻƴ {ǳǇǇƻǊǘ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ 

{ǘǊŜƴƎǘƘŜƴ ȅƻǳǊ ƳƛƴŘŦǳƭ ŜŀǝƴƎ ƎŀƳŜ 

Buzz words - love them or hate them, they are everywhere. We do love a good buzz word and new concepts that can 

motivate us to achieve an even better version of ourselves. However, in these days of fast and frenzied 

communication, buzz word fatigue can happen. This fatigue makes it difficult to know when the concepts behind the 

buzz words should be taken more seriously. 

aƛƴŘŦǳƭƴŜǎǎ is right now example of a bright shiny new concept that has quickly reached the dizzying heights of 

buzz word status. We are reminded to think mindfully. Act mindfully. And our favourite, eat mindfully.   

Rest assured – there IS real value to mindful eating concepts. Taking a little time to add mindful eating behaviours to 

your day can make a difference to how we eat, the enjoyment we take from food and even help regulate emotional 

eating. 

We have pulled together the 5 eating tips to take you to the top of your eating game: 



¢ƘŜ ƎŀƳŜ ŎƘŀƴƎŜǊǎ ς hǳǊ р ǘƻǇ ǝǇǎ ŦƻǊ ƳƛƴŘŦǳƭ ŜŀǝƴƎ 

[Ŝǘ ȅƻǳǊ ōƻŘȅ ŎŀǘŎƘ ǳǇ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ōǊŀƛƴΥ Eating quickly makes it harder to stop when you feel 

full. Eat slowly and deliberately. Give your stomach a chance to send a signal to your brain 

that you are full. 

Yƴƻǿ ȅƻǳǊ ōƻŘȅΩǎ ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭ ƘǳƴƎŜǊ ǎƛƎƴŀƭǎΥ Are you responding to an emotional want or are 

you truly hungry? 

5ŜǾŜƭƻǇ ƘŜŀƭǘƘȅ ŜŀǝƴƎ ŜƴǾƛǊƻƴƳŜƴǘǎΥ Make rituals around eating. Eating with others at set 

times and places when possible makes eating a special occasion. Eating alone and at random 

times makes for a less positive eating environment. 

9ŀǘ ŦƻƻŘ ƴƻǘ ŜǾŜƴǘǎΥ Emotional eating can affect most of us. Are you choosing foods that 

are nutritious and delicious or are you choosing foods that comfort you? 

tŀȅ ŀǧŜƴǝƻƴ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ǇƭŀǘŜΥ Sitting down to eat and making your meal the focus encourages 

mindful eating. Distractions from telephones, tablets and televisions remove your attention 

from your meal and feelings of fullness, making it easier to overeat. 

[Ŝǘϥǎ ǘŀƭƪ ƳƻǊŜ ŀōƻǳǘ ƳƛƴŘŦǳƭƴŜǎǎ ŀƴŘ ŦƻƻŘ 

We have put together a brand new seminar to talk all things mindful eating. 

This 45 minute seminar is specially designed for ACT workplaces and 

community groups. Applying mindfulness principles to eating habits, this 

session will help you and your squad to: 

¶ become more aware of hunger cues and avoid non-hungry eating 
¶ increase enjoyment and satisfaction at mealtimes 
¶ recognise and control  mindless eating and food cravings 

 

This fun and interactive session will not only improve eating habits but 

encourage you to enjoy a healthy relationship with food. 

 

To book or find out more contact Nutrition Australia ACT: or T: 02 6162 2583. 

mailto:info@act.nutritionaustralia.org?subject=Mindful%20eating%20seminar


.ǊƛŎƪǎ п YƛŘȊ 

 

 

/ŀƴōŜǊǊŀ !ŎŀŘŜƳȅ ƻŦ /ƘŜǎǎ 

 


